
Recommendations 

 

1. That the Applicant, TransCanada Pipelines Limited, be granted a noise exemption, in 

accordance with the City’s Noise Control By-law 96-2006, as amended, for the 

purposes of turbo-compressor installation at 11200 Weston Road, for the period of April 

1, 2019 through September 30, 2019, 7:00 pm to 7:00 am. 

2. That this request for exemption be granted with the following conditions for the 

Applicant:  

a) That construction communication notices be sent to surrounding residents and 

business owners within a 60-metre radius, in keeping with City standards, 

advising them of the impending work;  

b) That the construction communication notices to residents, and businesses 

include contact information for the Applicant, including the construction 

supervisor;  

c) That the Applicant monitor and investigate any complaints regarding construction 

noise;  

d) That the Applicant take measures to minimize any unnecessary noise, including 

but not limited to idling of construction vehicles, unnecessary revving of engines, 

use of airbrakes, and to maintain equipment in good working order (including 

muffling devices) to minimize noise impacts; and  

e) That no construction take place on Sundays and Statutory Holidays.   
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